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NEWSLETTER  
VOLUME 2013 ISSUE 1 
  
   
Editor  
Noel Gabriel 
Closing Date for next newsletter 
14th April 2013 
Email: cvrcm@spin.net.au 

Next Meetings  
24th February 2013 & 31st March 2013 

  
 PRESIDENTS FORUM 

  
 Greetings to all club members and a happy new year! 
 
We have started 2013 with a well attended January meeting. 
 
We have a busy agenda for the early months of this year. Importantly we must 
prepare for another successful Easter Fair display. CVRCM and Marong need to provide 
support for Matthew Young and his family in their efforts to raise funds to travel to the 
Netherlands, to represent Australia in the pylon racing World Championships.  
I see this as consistent with our effort to encourage younger members and to sustain 
future club membership. 
We continue to need to develop club resources to assist flight training for new junior 
aspiring model aircraft pilots. It might be useful to discuss ideas for creating a general 
consensus about a consistent method of pilot training. This would provide a clear 
pathway and understanding on how to obtain pilot skills.  
For example, that the club assist or encourage simulator training as the first stage in 
training. This may require producing some written learning objectives, for example 
that the trainee practice flying an accurate circuit and a good landing glide slope. 
We are currently enjoying some milder weather, unfortunately without rain. I hope we 
have some autumn rain even if we have to start mowing the airfield again! 
I have enjoyed the cooler days to spend some time in the shed building “repairable” 
rotors for my autogyro.  I hope to achieve more consistent and regular flying, with less 
time wasted rebuilding broken rotors. A better auto rotating landing technique may 
also prevent breaking blades when landing! 
Finally for future club general meetings I would like the club to chair our meetings. I 
feel I am not serving the club well by chairing the meetings. This is because I am 
under stress to return home to care for my wife. Thus I may be ending our meetings 
too early for adequate discussion of club business. I depend on the good will of my 
neighbour, who visits my wife so that I can spend more time out at club meetings. I 
hope I have your understanding in this matter. 
Thank you and best wishes. 
Keith Mitchener 
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  FROM THE EDITOR 

 

 

The start of a new year has arrived; we hope that this will bring better flying weather 
for us. 
 
I still would like to see more articles in the newsletter from members. 
 
Tell us what you would like to see in your newsletter. 
 
A few questions have arisen about the new bird that I have acquired, will it fly, etc. 
The answers to that is come down and have a look, as I have been looking for unusual 
R.C flight models, and I think I have come up with one.  
 
Now the big one our junior Matthew Young ha s been selected to represent Australia at 
the World Championships in the Netherlands for pylon racing, we have all seen Matt fly 
at the field, and with the encouragement from members it would be good to see him 
do well at this event. 
It has been requested that members participate in helping Matt get there with 
functions that are being held. 
 
Please make sure your email address is up to date and I need to know your getting the 
newsletter by sending back the read receipt that is requested. 
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Twentieth Anniversary fun fly. 

 
Present were N Gabriel and friend, Craig Chambers and Tim. Ivor Miller and friend Bill?, Matt and Roz 
Young, Wayne and Danielle Johnson, Chris Batterham, David Mew, Ron Beames, Peter Bisset, Ray 
Tampion, Roy and Carmel Shelton , a visitor with a small child (Tom?) Les Wiles the photographer,       
Keith Mitchener, Kevin Pentland.  
      
About twenty present and past members and friends attended on the last Sunday of November to have a chat 
and a social fly as well as a BBQ cooked by Keith and helpers. Keith took care of the catering as usual. 
Thanks Keith. I would like to thank Les Wiles for his excellent photographs of the day. We may not all be 
flattered by some of the shots. President Keith formally welcomed all after the BBQ and asked some of the 
past members to reminisce a little bit. 
 
Past presidents Ron Beames and Peter Sutherland spoke of times past and where we had been based usually 
in this area. We started behind the Longlea recreation reserve then to Bennett’s road. I think still in            
Eric Robert’s paddock.  
  
One of the disappointments of the day was that Peter Bisset was having technical problems with his big P51 
and could not fly. 
 
Ivor Miller brought a nice scale Bell helicopter which flew well. 
 
We wish David Mew well as he has to have some minor surgery in the near future.  
 
We badly need some helpers for sausage sizzle at Hume and Iser’s on February 23rd from about 10am to 2pm 
or a little later no previous experience needed but if you have a food handlers certificate that would be a great 
help.  
 
Keep in mind supper dance on March 16th at Spring Gully hall. Help with making supper at the hall in the 
afternoon would be appreciated more details will be sent out shortly in regard to the dance.  
 
Kevin Pentland 
 
 
 

THE SECRETARY’S FORUM 
  
 

SAFETY OFFICERS REPORT 

Electric Models be careful when testing electric motors with propellers fitted. 
 
Fire awareness: Due to the amount of dry grass around the flying field make sure that 
there is a fire extinguisher on the flight line one on the post at the verandah of the 
caravan and that the knapsack is out and has water in it. 
 
N Gabriel to investigate the cost of a new large fire extinguisher. 
 
The fire extinguishers need to be checked to see if they are serviceable.  
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Keith's Column   

 Carrier aircraft feature a very robust undercarriage design to absorb the impact loads 
of carrier landings. The Harrier’s rotating jet ducts are on the fuselage sides, requiring 
a high mounted wing. The main undercarriage is therefore on the fuselage centre line, 
with landing loads taken by the fuselage structure.  
 
The wing outrigger is to support the aircraft during deck manoeuvres. The model 
designer chose to use the outrigger as the main undercarriage, without supporting 
spar structure in the foam wing. 
One of the pleasures of designing scale model aircraft is researching the full scale 
aircraft and is design history. A useful design guide is “cut away 
 
Drawings which show the structured and systems design of aircraft. I currently have a 
partly built scale Blackburn Firebrand. When this is eventually finished I hope it flies 
well because of a well-researched design and that I have achieved adequate piloting 
skills by that time. 
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CENTRAL VICTORIA RADIO CONTROL MODEILLERS INC. 

  
CLUB RULES 

  
  

It is in our interests to at all times be aware of these rules and conduct ourselves accordingly. 
  
These rules have been prepared to assist with the orderly running of the club, in particular conduct at the 
flying field.. 
  
In addition these rules reflect the conditions under which we are able to lease the land from the 
landowner Mr.E.Roberts. 
  
1. In the absence of the appointed Safety Officer, the member with the lowest VH Number or the Club instructor or 

both will assume the role of Safety Officer. 

2. Each pilot shall be responsible for ensuring that their key is placed in the keyboard before turning their transmitter 
on. 

3. No flying over pits, car park, road or adjoining properties. 

4. Right or Left hand circuits will be flown if there are more than three (3) aircraft in the air at any one time. 

5. The field is to be left clean and tidy and the last member leaving must ensure that the gate is closed and locked. 

6. No consumption of alcohol prior to flying or between sessions as this can nullify insurance Blood alcohol level is 
00 whilst flying. 

7. Dogs must be kept on a leash at all times on the field and must not enter the pits or runway area 

8. Smoking is only allowed in the designated area i.e.. The car park (the pits and the runway are out of bounds. 

9. There shall be no flying of any powered aircraft, (including electric powered) on days of TOTAL FIRE BAN  
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 FREE OR FOR SALE 

This space will be reserved for members that have flying items that they wish to sell or 
give away, make sure that you include a contact number with your add 

We have a number of these club cloth patches    
available to members for sale. 
  
Also car stickers they are white background black   
decal 
  
Frequency Keys also available 
  
Contact club secretary 
Kevin Pentland 
5439 5322  

Pit Chat 

 
The Adventures of President Keith 

More Busted Blades 
Last Sunday I continued my gradual progress in learning to fly my autogyro. 
I returned home with one broken blade; however the repair has only taken two days 
which is in progress. 
 
More unfortunate Matt was flying his new Harrier, which suffered a wing failure in 
flight. 
Disappointingly this appears to be caused by poor design by the model manufacturer 
 
I hope that Matt achieves his ambition to build a Harrier because it looked great in 
flight over our airfield. 

A DVD of photos of our 20th Birthday celebration day is available from the Secretary 
for a small cost of $5.00. 
The funds raised from the sale of the DVD’s goes to assist young Matt to get the 
pylon racing competition  
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